7 pennsylvania
- DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION.
DISTRICT QIL AND GAS CPERATIONS _

§/13/2012

CERTIFIED MAIL NO. 7010 0290 0003 1042 9918

Re: 58PaC.S§3218 Detenmna‘ron
Complairt No.
Leroy Township, Bradferd Cour.rv

Daa.r M_r

The Dcpa:tment has mv=~sﬁgaed the poss1bie dc;zradaﬁon of your water s'*_pply well Tocated at

' _in response to a 6/26/2012 complaint that
recent gas well drﬂlmg activities may have affected your water well. On 5/20/2012, the
Department collected samples from your home water supply. The samples were submitted to the
Departnent’s {zboratory in Hamsburg for analysis. The znalyncal zeposts for the samplvs were
arwxowi ¥ s'ubmf‘ted toyouina lc“ter dated 6//.9/2012 , . ,

The samn results showed iron, {otal dissolved sohds chlondcs and almnum exc.,cded
sctondary maximum contaminate levels (MCLs). Secondary MCLs reflect the aesthetics of the
- water (i.e. taste, smell, etc.). Additionally, the sample results showed methane is present at 62.8
" mg/L in your water stupply. Af this time, the Dcpartment s mvesugauon md.catcs*that gas well
d-ili ing Lias Jm:Jacted your water supplv

’\erThanu is the predominant component of naiu:al gas. Federal Water standard Himitations have °
not been established for methane gas. The level of concern begins above 28 mg/l methane,
which is referted to as the saturation level. Af this level, under normal atmospheric pressure, the
" water camnot hold additional methane in sotution, This may allow the gas to come out of the

water and concent-zte in the air space of your home or building. There is a physical danger of

" dre or explosion dae to the migration of nztursl gzs into water wells or through soils into
dwellings whers it could be ignited by sources that are p"e;.ent in most homes/buildings. Natural
gas can 3]30 cause a threat of asohvm‘a.on, although this is cxﬁ"m“ly rare. '

When the Department is made aware of methane lcvels greater than 7 mg/l, we notify the water
supply owaer of the hazards associated with methene in their weter supply. Please bs eware
however, thet the methane levels cen fluctuate. This means that even with a relatively low level
of methene, you should be v@lant of changes in your wam thai oould indicate an mo'ease in
methane concc.;t:ano“ . :

- Tt is the Department’s recommendation that all water wells shou]d bc equipped with a working
vent. This will he‘_p alleviate the possibility of concemraimg these gascs in areas where 1g;mtmn
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‘would pose a threat to [i¥e or property. Please note that it is not possible 0 completely eliminate -
the hazards of having natural gas in your water stpply by simply venting your well.

The Department is con_-‘jnujﬁg to wark to permanently resclve this issue. Should you have any
guestions conccrning this matter, please fecl free (o contact William J. Koswmer, P.G. at .
370-974-2613. ' ' : o
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